

"And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are the called according to his purpose, Romans 8:28.

Dear Prayer Partners,

Gail and I greet you in our Savior's precious name, the Lord Jesus Christ. I would like to begin by expressing our gratitude for your ongoing prayers, monthly support, and occasional donations. Please know we are grateful and sincerely appreciate all you do for us. Thank you never seems sufficient; however, we are thankful and appreciate you in Christ.

We have had two busy months, which seem to have flown by. Let me begin by thanking you for your prayers regarding my trip to Brazil in May. All was a success as we went to teach and help our families in Brazil. We have eight families in Brazil, and the ministry continues to grow. While there, and during each evening, we enjoyed attending a Youth Congress in a nearby local Church. Dr. Rick Dunsford, Executive Vice President of the ministry preached and challenged our hearts. I was privileged to share my testimony each evening, offering a brief account of God's blessed grace. On Sunday morning, I was honored to preach the morning worship service. Altogether, we had a total of four accepting the Lord as their Savior. Thank you for praying and helping us make this trip possible.

One highlight for Gail and me in May was our 52^{nd} anniversary. We feel very blessed to see this come to pass. We also rejoiced in seeing our second grandson graduate from high school. It was just yesterday, it seems like, that he was born, and we were rejoicing to see his birth, my, how time flies. We have eight grandsons and one granddaughter. We must be getting old.

As you read this prayer letter, we are leaving tomorrow for South Georgia and will be attending the McRae Correctional revival. This is a small women's unit of about 200 residents. We are hopeful to share good news of souls being saved and lives changed because of his extraordinary grace. On July 4, 2025, we will head to Alaska to reach souls with the Gospel. We are excited and look forward to this wonderful time. Please remember us in Prayer.

The Rock of Ages 48th National Conference will take place this July 27th through July 31st. This year, it will be held at the Shenandoah Baptist Church of Cleveland, TN, with Pastor Rev. David Gamble as the host. There will be great preaching and great singing. The lineup of preachers is: Dr. Joe Arthur, Dr. Scott Caudill, Dr. Brian McBride, and Dr. Ricky Gravley. Please join us in worship, meet our families, and experience God's wonderful Grace. Don't miss this great conference.

Steve & Gail Gregory

John 14:21

Thank you for \$ 100.00